MINUTES 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

REGENCY ISLAND DUNES

MAY 28, 2015

The meeting of the Board of Directors, Regency Island Dunes, was called to order by President Richard Janes, at 3:01 PM in Building II.

Secretary Charlyn Filewicz called the roll with the following Directors present:  Dick Janes, President; Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary;  Rob Rank, Treasurer; Jim Meminger, Deborah Pearson, and Paul Perryman.  Absent were Robert Simpson, Vice President, and Ann Dalena.  There was a quorum.

Also present was Manager Pat Pacitti.

A motion was made by Treasurer Rob to approve the Minutes of April 23, 2015.  It was seconded by Director Pearson.   The Minutes were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

At the end of April Regency’s net operating cash was $1,029,000.  This included $805,000 collected from the Special Assessment for shutter replacement after payments to contractors.  Without that, the true operating cash balance at April 30 was $244,000.

Our reserve assets totaled $884,000.

At mid-May collections on the shutter Special Assessment were $1,200,000.  Sixty Eight owners had paid the full $10,000.  Ten units were not current and have been contacted.

Actual operating expenses for the first four months of the year were $20,000 less than budgeted, primarily in maintenance.  As in past years many of the major projects are scheduled for the summer months when positive variances should decline.

The bank owner of unit 702-1 has remitted to Regency $21,000.  This payment covers its statutory liability, back maintenance, the shutter special assessment and legal, interest and miscellaneous fees and puts an end to this saga.

MANAGER’S REPORT

Manager Pacitti reported that Unit 1103-1104, in Building I, which is configured as one unit, will have the new shutters modified in response to a request from the owner.  The old shutters were configured with one long shutter set for both units, as original construction combined the two balconies into one double size balcony.  The new shutters were configured with two shutters sets.  The owner has requested that the new shutters be configured the same as the old ones.  They will be one double set of shutter blades on each side of the double balcony, making one long set for the combined two unit balcony area.

The owner has agreed to pay for any repairs and maintenance, related to this modification, after the first five years, during which Expert Shutters will provide those services.  This agreement will transfer with the unit, should it be sold.   The present shutters will be taken down and reconfigured to fulfill this request at no cost to Regency or the owner.
A motion was made by Secretary Filewicz to allow this change in configuration for the shutters for Unit 1103-1104, in Building I, providing the legal documents are drawn up to the satisfaction of Management and the Board of Directors, designating that all repairs will be paid by the owner of this unit, after the initial five year warranty.

The motion was seconded by Director Pearson.  The motion was passed.

President Janes asked how those shutters that did not seem to be locking down properly would be handled?  Manager Pacitti said they would be addressed on an individual basis, after they had time to settle.  Each one will be reviewed with input from the owner.

If anchor holes are needed, they will be added at that point.

The holes which have been filled in with caulking and are visible on many balconies will be redone when a solution is decided.  Caulking as originally installed during construction and areas uncovered when Building #1 N kitchen bay window shutters were removed, showed numerous joints and other openings without caulk or sealant.  Manager Pacitti provided the JB crew with a scope of work to address these areas and seal all openings prior to pressure washing or continuing with shutter installation.
Secretary Filewicz asked about reconfiguring the cross over bath windows, to have both latches on the outside, rather than one inside, one outside.  Manager Pacitti will look into that situation.

Northside, ESS and Regency Management will check damage to the landscaping on the east side of the Regency buildings, and all rigging in that area is relocated the landscaping will be repaired or replaced as necessary.

President Janes reported that S. Hutchinson Island’s beaches were ranked in the top five best renourished beaches.  This gives us a positive approach with the Federal process, for funding beach projects.

Director Meminger asked for details regarding Verizon’s request for a relay station on our building.  Manager Pacitti said at the present time, it is only being considered.  Other details will follow, if it is reported favorably.

November 19, 2015, was the date set for the next meeting.

Secretary Filewicz moved that the meeting be adjourned.  It was seconded by Director Perryman.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz, Secretary 

Board of Directors

Regency Island Dunes

